MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 8, 2020
3:00 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, December 8, 2020, at 
3:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on November 18, 2020 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. Onshore invoice for $519,031.00 has been submitted to Jefferson Parish for payment. This is Onshore’s first invoice for the levee from Cherry Lane to Orange Lane. Onshore will dress up levee to elevation 5 starting Monday. Property owner on Herwig Lane needs crushed asphalt placed where trucks damaged property. Submitted the after the fact permit for levee. 2. Waiting on other engineer to finish their designing of the new pump stations. GIS new pump station is ready for funding.  3. Great Lakes will start working on the Grand isle & Vicinity Sand Dune Nourishment Project. They will be pumping in sand to build up the beach and levee.  4. Lots of debris is on the rocks from storms. Santiny Lane levee is damaged and the pumps created wash outs with discharge.
President Camardelle thanked Onshore is moving quickly building levee between Cherry Lane to Orange Lane. We will have to add a ditch on the inside of levee for water. He then stated that the bond commission met and approved the levee boards project to build more breakwater and levees. We are waiting on the cooperative agreement with the state to start more projects. President Camardelle thanked the Corps, Jefferson Parish Officials and State Officials for checking with us for every storm and sending pumps when needed. He reminded everyone to have patience, the beach and levee will be renourished and repaired; the state is working closely with the town to have the work done on the beach and levee. The contactor will be on site soon to start construction and will be working 24 hours a day 7 days a week when allowed.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.
Commissioner Besson stated that the tractor is working. President Camardelle thanked Commissioner Besson again for cleaning the roads after each storm and getting roads open sooner for the residents to come back faster after each storm. President Camardelle thanked the State Police, Lafourche Parish Officials and Port Commission on working closely with the town to have the road open after each storm.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:37 p.m.
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